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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

1/22/14
The meeting was called to order at 7:15.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman, Karen Fletcher, Charles Wood
Interim Library Director : Neli Van Buskirk
Absent: None.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Paul Wember attended the meeting to report on his contact with Fransen-Pittman concerning continuing problems with the heating system.  He explained that the Fransen-Pitman subcontractor  made multiple errors installing the original system.  He also said that the FP project manager and the Wember project manager (both of whom since left the companies) made errors in oversight and documentatino.  FP is now working with the HVAC design engineer  (Pete Jefferson) to identify and correct the technical problems, and they continue to find issues with the installation.  Two sensors appear to be missing, so the subfloor radiant heat is competing with the air exchange system.  The radiant heat system seems to be working correctly.  One heating zone is still closed off because of a leak, but Paul believes the radiant heat may be sufficient without that zone.  The system will be tested in a month, and three to four weeks after confirming the system is operational, Fransen-Pittman will conduct a basic training for staff and/or Board members on the use of the system controls.  The Board discussed whether or not to sign on for a continuing maintenance contract with MTech prior to the system’s being fully operational.  Paul Wember confirmed there would be an automatic extension of the warranty once the installation is completed as designed.  The Board also discussed with Paul how to move forward with a plan to ensure the system is completely operational and all repairs are finalized.  Paul recommended that the system be commissioned and that Pete Jefferson, the design engineer, would be a good candidate to do the commissioning.  The Board discussed  asking Pete Jefferson for his opinion about the potential leak and continuing effectiveness of the radiant heating system.  Paul confirmed that Fransen-Pittman would be responsible for the cost of repairs and that he would not bill the Library for consulting.
MINUTES OF November 20th, 2013, December 11th, 2013, and January 6th, 2014
Andrea moved to approved the minutes of November 20th, 2013, December 11th, 2013, and January 6th, 2014.  Karen seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
REPORTS
Interim Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:
· Jeff from Fransen Pittman came up 12/12/13 to fix and stabilize the access trap door to the attic space.  

· The Playground Theatre performed for the library’s Holiday Hoopla event on December 14th.  They took over the library and a lot of fun was had.  The Foundation provided homemade cookies for all (
· I attended a cataloging training session at the Clic Office in Centennial on 1/8/14. KOHA (AspenCat) is introducing SkyRiver for MARC records.  I met many of the CliC staff which was an added bonus.

· I did not renew the Colorado Grants Guide – It got very little use and the price doubled.  There are many other free resources available with similar information.

· I signed up to a Grant Writing/Funding - 3 session webinar class (Fundraising 101; Friends & Foundations – What They DO and How to Make the Most of Them; It’s ALL in the Planning: Getting Started on Strategic and Development Plans) offered by PLA/ALA for January and early February.  I also passed on the information to the Foundation Board.

· Geneva was awarded a CAT (CAL) scholarship to attend a Workshop January 23rd to explore STREAM – the theme for 2014 Summer Reading Program.

· The library purchased a new Laser Jet printer for the backroom work space. It will be more economical and it will produce better promotional materials.

· I will be away from February 11th to February 23rd.  Geneva will be the “go to person” when I am gone.  

Foundation News:

· The Nederland Community Foundation made a motion in their December 2013 board meeting to pay for the Nederland Community Library Districts’ portion of the 2014 land payment, insurance and taxes. This means the District will not need to pay for the mortgage, taxes, or insurance payments for 2014.  The District's portion of the mortgage payment would have been $3000.  In 2013 the District's portion of the taxes was $173.74 and of the liability insurance was $314.
· The Foundation made a motion in their January 2014 board meeting to assume total responsibility for the rent of the storage rental unit in full.  This means that the Library no longer needs to pay the $300 per year for our portion of the rent.

· Geneva, Maggie May (Foundation Member) and I are working on a new program to change out the Books for Babies program to incorporate better Library focused promotional materials and supplementing our board book collection.  The Foundation will allocate approximately, $500 towards this program.

Neli also reported that Geneva’s programs are very well-attended and the Board expressed their appreciation.

Johnnie will continue to remain on payroll with the Library so that she can staff it as a substitute.  This allows for pay for substitutes not to come out of the Program Budget.
President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report:

As of 12/31/2013 we will carry over $12,065.75 to our 2014 budget.  This projection is based on the number that was carried over from 2012 into our 2013 year’s budget.  The Budget vs Actual for 2013 is off based on the profit and expenses.  Please review the documents and we will discuss this more during our meeting.
Andrea reported on a discrepancy between the budget and actuals, which she will monitor.  
The Board discussed the timeframe for the revised 2014 budget and determined to proceed with revisions rather than waiting to track overdue fines and changes with the cost of the land assets.

Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS

None.
OLD BUSINESS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS

Emily and Jim will try to track down Larry Foster’s years of service on the Board so a paver can be ordered in his honor.

Dani moved to hold an Executive Session to discuss the interviews with candidates for the Library Directorship and the final stages of the selection and interviewing process.  Emily seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Emily moved to adjourn the meeting at 9 p.m.  Charles seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
